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AUGUEST RECESS// 2018 AMBASSADOR YEAR

Thank you for participating in the Ambassador Program’s August Recess activity. This signature activity is crucial to maintaining and forming new relationships with members of Congress and building awareness about issues affecting people with arthritis.

Ambassadors are encouraged to visit their representative and/or their senators if their offices are close to their place of residence. August Recess runs from July 27– September 1. During this time, your representative and senators will be in your home state to meet with constituents. To increase the likelihood that your meeting takes place with the member, schedule early and be flexible.

This year we are hoping to coordinate visits to maximize our impact by assigning a leader for your state’s visits through our August Recess Leadership Initiative.

AUGUST RECESS LEADERSHIP INITATIVE

We are seeking Ambassadors to volunteer to coordinate a team of Arthritis Foundation Advocates and Ambassadors to attend August Recess meetings together at the nearest district office. August Recess Leaders will receive a list of the active Ambassadors and Advocates in their neighborhood, contact them, and coordinate a group visit to your member of Congress. Julie Eller and your State Director will provide you with the tools and resources you need to amplify your advocacy.

You can learn more about what it takes to lead a group by watching this webinar where Kerry Wong, Platinum Ambassador and Vice Chair of the NY Advocacy Committee shares her tips and tricks for Recess Success!

If you are interested in coordinating the volunteer effort for your August Recess visits, please click here to sign up.
LEGISLATIVE ASKS

This year we are asking our members of Congress to:

1) Reform Step Therapy (H.R. 2077)

2) Ensure Children’s Access to Specialty Care (S. 989/ H.R. 3767)

3) Join the Congressional Arthritis Caucus
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STEPS FOR SUCCESS

Steps Scheduling to an In-District Visit

	•   Opt-In to our August Recess Leadership
	KEY TIP: Politely follow up!

	
	
	
	

	
	Initiative and become a team leader for
	

	
	
	
	

	
	your state.
	•
	Do not anticipate

	•   Call your local office and politely request
	
	

	
	
	that a single e-mail

	
	contact information for the district
	
	

	
	
	
	or phone call will

	
	scheduler. The contact information for
	
	

	
	
	
	result in a meeting.

	
	your members of Congress can be found
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	on each member’s website.
	•
	Polite persistence

	•   Email the scheduler using the draft letter.
	
	

	The draft letter can also be adapted to a
	persuades people!

	
	

	phone script if you prefer to call.
	


· Follow up if you haven’t heard from the
scheduler in a week. Give them a phone call and continue to politely reach out each week until you hear back from staff.

· Schedule the meeting – the hard work is done! Save the date for your meeting and read the tips below to help you prepare. Please contact Julie Eller (jeller@arthritis.org, 202-843-0094) or your Advocacy Leadership Team member when your meeting is scheduled so that they can help connect you with any additional Ambassadors in your area that may want to participate in the meeting.

· Prepare! Print off materials, practice your story, and notify AF staff of the visit.
· Follow up your meeting with a thank you note to everyone who met with you. Be sure to collect business cards so you have the correct contact information.
Tips to Prepare for Your Meeting

· Share your meeting date with Arthritis Foundation staff (either Julie Eller or your Advocacy Leadership Team member). We may loop in other Ambassadors or staff to accompany you on your visit. The information is also helpful for Arthritis Foundation staff if they have meetings with the members of Congress you meet with.
· Print off the relevant one pagers. Be sure to have enough copies for everyone in the meeting.
· Practice sharing your story and the talking points for the asks. In five minutes or less, you should be able to share how arthritis has impacted your life and why the legislation and joining the Caucus is important to you and others with arthritis. Check out arthritis statistics for your state and share them. Statistics tell a story!
· Take photos and interact on social media about your visit! Most members of Congress have a Twitter handle and Facebook page. Be sure to tag the member of Congress in your Facebook posting and Tweet at your representative on Twitter. They will likely share your post, which raises awareness about arthritis
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to everyone who follows that member. Also, don’t forget to use the Arthritis Foundation’s advocacy hashtag in all of your postings (#AdvocateforArthritis).

SAMPLE MEETING REQUEST PHONE SCRIPT

Hi I am [name] and I am a constituent of [Member of Congress] as well as an Arthritis Foundation

Ambassador. I am calling today to schedule an appointment with the Member during August Recess in [his/her name of city/town] office to discuss access to care issues that face the arthritis community. I am available to meet [list several dates and times you are available]. Please contact me at [phone] and [email] to schedule an appointment. Thank you.

SAMPLE MEETING REQUEST EMAIL

TO: District Director or Scheduler

FROM: Your name

SUBJECT: Request for Meeting – Arthritis Foundation Ambassador

Dear [Name],

I would like to request a meeting with [Legislator Last Name] during the August district work period in his/her [name of city/town] office.

I would like to share with the [LEGISLATOR] information about access to care issues that face the arthritis community.

I would be available [list several dates and times you are available].

Please contact me at [phone] and [email] to schedule an appointment. Thank you.

[Your Name]

[Arthritis Foundation Arthritis Ambassador]

[Home Address]

[City, State, Zip]

Remember: The key to success in scheduling a district visit with your legislator or their staff is to politely follow up! Do not anticipate that a single e-mail or phone call will result in a meeting.
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ASK #1 // REFORMS TO STEP THERAPY

BACKGROUND

Step therapy – also known as “fail first” – is a practice employed by many insurers that requires patients to try lower-cost therapies before being approved for the therapy their doctor prescribed – even when doctors are certain that the cheaper option won’t be effective. When inappropriately used, step therapy can undermine the clinical judgment of health care providers and put patients’ health at unnecessary risk. Many patients must try multiple drugs before finding one that works for them, so the ability to remain on a drug that works is critical.

The real problems that step therapy can cause patients were illustrated in a 2016 survey by the Arthritis Foundation:

· Over 50% of all patients reported having to try two or more different drugs prior to getting the one their doctor had originally ordered;
· Step therapy was stopped in 39% of cases because the drugs were ineffective, and 20% of the time due to worsening conditions; and
· Nearly 25% of patients who switched insurance providers were required to repeat step therapy with their new carrier.
· Most respondents experienced negative health effects from delays in getting on the right treatment.
WHAT CONGRESS CAN DO

There is a simple and straightforward way to fix the step therapy process: Congress can pass H.R. 2077, the Restoring the Patient’s Voice Act. The legislation is sponsored by two

physicians in Congress – Reps. Brad Wenstrup (R-OH) and Raul Ruiz (D-CA) – who have encountered step therapy in their own practice of medicine. The bill also has nearly 40 bipartisan co-sponsors. There is currently no companion bill in the U.S. Senate.

The bill creates a new opportunity for patients with employer-sponsored insurance by:

· Calling for a clear and transparent process to seek exceptions to step therapy review by health insurance plans;
· Establishing a reasonable and clear timeframe for override decisions; and
· Requiring insurers to consider the patient’s medical history, the provider’s expertise in partnership with their own patient, and respect the health care provider’s professional judgment – before a health plan can delay or outright deny a patient’s ability to access a medically necessary treatment.
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ASK #2 // ENSURE ACCESS TO PED. RHEUMATOLOGISTS

BACKGROUND

There is a severe shortage of pediatric rheumatologists in the United States, with fewer than 350 board-certified, practicing pediatric rheumatologists, primarily clustered in and around large cities. Startlingly, 8 states have no pediatric rheumatologist and 5 states have only one. As a result, the over 300,000 patients with juvenile rheumatic diseases have limited access to the care and treatment they need:

· Only 25% of children with arthritis are currently able to see a pediatric rheumatologist;
· The workforce is aging, with the average pediatric rheumatologist in his or her early-to-mid 50s;
· A child with rheumatic disease must travel an average of 57 miles to be seen by a pediatric rheumatologist – more than double the average number of miles for other pediatric subspecialties.
Access to pediatric rheumatologists is important for a variety of reasons:

· Early diagnosis/treatment is critical for disease management, and it can be difficult for providers untrained in pediatric rheumatology to diagnose arthritis.
· Pediatricians tend not to be adequately trained to care for children with juvenile arthritis, while adult rheumatologists are not trained to deal with pediatric issues – whether it be the stunted bone growth that can result from arthritis and its treatment, or the special requirements of providing treatment to an adolescent.
· Treatment of arthritis is complex and there are many potential co-morbidities and related diseases, such as uveitis and TMJ disorders.
· Access to a pediatric rheumatologist increases access to novel therapies, including therapies that are only available in clinical trials.
WHAT CONGRESS CAN DO

Loan repayment and scholarship programs can help incentivize physicians to practice in rural and under-served areas and specialize in pediatric rheumatology. Members of

Congress can co-sponsor S. 989/ H.R. 3767, the Ensuring Children’s Access to Specialty Care Act, introduced by Senators Roy Blunt (R-MO) and Jack Reed (D-RI) in the U.S. Senate, and Representatives Billy Long (R-MO) and Joe Courtney (D-CT) in the House of Representatives.

This bipartisan legislation would make pediatric subspecialists like pediatric rheumatologists eligible for the National Health Service Corps (NHSC) and help ensure children in areas with shortages have access to providers best suited for their needs.
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The bill is supported by more than 40 national organizations, including the Arthritis Foundation, the American Academy of Pediatrics, and the American Academy of Child and Adolescent Psychiatry, among others.

ASK #3 // JOIN THE ARTHRITIS CAUCUS

BACKGROUND

Arthritis is our nation’s leading cause of disability, resulting in an annual $300 billion economic burden from direct (medical) and indirect (lost earnings) costs.

More than 54 million Americans have arthritis now, and that number is expected to climb to 78 million by 2040. Further, arthritis limits the daily activities of nearly 23 million Americans. There is a strong need for Congress to address this growing problem.

The mission of the bicameral Congressional Arthritis Caucus is three-fold:

· Serve as a clearinghouse for information on arthritis and a bipartisan forum to aid members of Congress in working together to address arthritis;
· Raise awareness about arthritis and work toward the goal of educating all members of Congress about how arthritis impacts their communities and constituents; and
· Offer ways for members of Congress to help support federal and local efforts addressing arthritis in all its forms.
WHAT CONGRESS CAN DO

Join the Congressional Arthritis Caucus! Awareness is one of the major roadblocks in conquering arthritis. We want to build a strong Congressional Arthritis Caucus to highlight:

· The scope of arthritis and other rheumatic diseases;
· The current shortage of rheumatologists and pediatric rheumatologists; and
· The importance of biomedical research to unlock new treatments and cures.
The caucus is chaired by Reps. Anna Eshoo (D-CA) and David McKinley (R-WV). Nearly 150 members of Congress have already joined the bipartisan Caucus.

“Arthritis is not a Republican or a Democratic disease,” caucus co-chair Rep. Eshoo has said. “Chronic diseases bear none of those labels…it really behooves us to work together.”
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ATTENDING A TOWN HALL MEETING

The best place to find out if your member of Congress is hosting a town hall or tele-town hall meeting is to call the office and/or subscribe to their newsletter.

1. Be Prepared. Come with thoughtful arguments, current data, and persuasive stories.
2. Tell a Personal Story. Make yourself relatable with your member of Congress and talk about how these policies affect you and your family.
3. Use numbers if you have them. Numbers matter. They are tangible and persuasive facts. Numbers are hard to ignore. For example, is the cost of your medications high? Numbers will get your legislator’s attention!
4. Be Respectful. Your member of Congress is there to listen to you. Starting the conversation on a positive note will help with the delivery of your message.
5. Go in Groups. There is strength in numbers. Going in groups shows that joining the Caucus or co-sponsoring legislation will positively impact a significant amount of your member’s constituents.
6. Talk to Staff. Your member of Congress works with a team. Seek out those team members, talk to them before the meeting, get their business card, tell them your story. The staff is the eyes and ears and close advisors of your legislator.
7. Leave Paper. Not only is it important to talk with the staff, but leaving issue briefs and talking points can also find its way to legislative assistants.
8. Follow Up Politely. Politely persistent people persuade politicians.
9. Get People to Multiple Meetings. Hearing the same ask at different meetings will help our cause stand out. The more people who ask, the more the issues will be on your member of Congress’ radar.
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FREQUENTLY ASKED QUESTIONS

Q: What if the senators do not come to their home states during August Recess?
A: We ask that you please arrange a call or a meeting with the office anyway. Meeting with the senator’s staff can be just as impactful as meeting with your senator themselves, and the staff will elevate your stories to their boss. In the event that senators are able to return home for August Recess, if your meeting was already on the schedule, you are more likely to have an in-person meeting with them.
Q: What if I live far away from a district office or cannot attend a meeting in person?
A: We ask that you please arrange a call with the Health Legislative Assistant to tell your story and make the ask.
Q: How do I find my legislator’s contact information?
A: Check their website. Calling the office is the best way to obtain staff contact information.
Q: What if another Ambassador in my area cannot make the meeting? Can they still participate?
A: Of course! Most offices will not host two meetings on the same topic, so in order for the Ambassador’s story to be heard, please get in touch with that Ambassador and ask them to send you their story in writing or video. Share the story during your meeting and have the other Ambassador make a follow up call.
Q: My legislator will not respond. What can I do?
A: While this is frustrating, having the office not respond is not uncommon. If you do not hear from the office by the first week of August, Arthritis Foundation staff are happy to attempt to contact the office and set up the meeting for you. Don’t hesitate to reach out to Julie Eller or your Advocacy Leadership Team member if you need help.
Q: What if my senators and representative are already co-sponsors of the bills and on the Arthritis Caucus?
A: Please contact Julie Eller at jeller@arthritis.org. We have other ways to connect with your legislators and other asks for you.

